Town Board Minutes—2010
July 2010
Chairman Mark Hoffmann called the regular meeting of the Cold Spring Township to order at 7:00PM.  Other Board members present were Supervisor Byron Freeman, Supervisor Rich Rozelle, Clerk Lisa Griep and Treasurer June Freeman.
Rich Rozelle made a motion with second by Byron Freeman approve the June 2010 minutes.  Motion Carried.

Old Business: Bob Strand will be contacted and given an August 12th deadline to complete the Town Hall Door repair.  If he cannot accommodate, the request will be moved to another contractor.
Paul Redinus-Closing/right-of-way across his property.  Tabled till August meeting on a motion made by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman.  Motion carried.
Dr. Engel was present to ask about the pallets, their transport and grinding of said pallets.  Pope, at N515 Howard Rd was issued a zoning violation in regards to the storage and grinding of pallets.  Pope has hired a contractor to grind and haul the waste away and has been delayed due to the storm damage in Eagle, WI.  Mike Pope is correcting the situation to gain compliance with the conditional use permit specifications.

Variance request from Bill/Mavis Salske at W2827 State Rd 59.  Plans were reviewed and discussed.  Request was denied and Bill was back to discuss options.  Bill will go back to the county and speak with Rob Klotz about options.  They have an option that will accommodate an 18 foot variance.
Dog License citation issues were discussed.  Citations will be issued as new policy this year from the Sheriff’s dept.  Motion by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman to send a letter to the 5 dog owners as a last warning.  July 26th will be the deadline.  Anyone remaining on the list will be turned over to the Sherriff’s Department for issuing citations.  Motion carried.

Sidewalks on Tratt Street were discussed.  City wants to put sidewalks Walton Drive to Bloomingfield Drive.  In doing so they would cross some of the islands that are owned by Township Owners. The City cannot charge the Town property owners for the sidewalk cost, however can issue tickets to the residents who do not keep the walks clear.  This was a preliminary hearing.  More information is to follow.
Treasurer and Clerk Reports were presented.
Motion to pay bills as presented was made by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman. Motion carried.  Motion by Byron Freeman with second by Rich Rozelle to lock in and prepay propane for $1.74 gallon/400 gallons.  Motion Carried.
Motion by Mark Hoffman, with second by Rich Rozelle to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

Respectively Submitted,
Lisa Griep

Clerk
